

FROM THE DESK OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

Dr. Fal Asrani

Wednesday, June, 2024



Good Evening MJUSD Families:

On Tuesday, we held our last Board meeting for the 2023-24 school year. It was a brief meeting.

I want to take this opportunity to thank you for a wonderful year, filled with many successes and accomplishments by our students. In my June 11th Board meeting update, I shared some phenomenal data on student achievement. The good news continues with MHS receiving \$450,000 in grant funds for the Medical Academy opening this fall. We also received another \$2.5 million for wellness-related initiatives. More information on both will be coming soon. We have worked very hard at every level to bring in extra resources to support the needs of our students and schools.

This past week, I visited summer school programs at Edgewater and Cedar Lane. It was wonderful to see students and teachers enjoying their time. While the district office is quieter now, with some taking a much-deserved rest, many others are busy planning for the new school year. Special thanks go out to our summer school staff, maintenance and custodial teams, and the transportation team for their dedication to our students and for preparing the schools for the new year. The Nutritional Services team is also providing summer meals across the district, and we are grateful for their hard work in feeding families over the summer. A big shout out to the Personnel department for their tireless work with filling vacant positions.

You might have noticed that Mr. Derek Morrison, Principal at Kynoch, and Mr. David Vujovich, Principal at MHS, have left the district to pursue new positions. We wish them the very best. Both schools will be conducting interviews this week to select their next Principal.

At the Board meeting, the following presentations were made:

- · Nutritional Services
- Local Performance Indicators for MCAA and MJUSD

Marysville Joint Unified School District - 1919 B Street, Marysville, CA, 95901 - 580-749-610

The Board approved the following:

- 2024-25 LCAP and Budget for MJUSD and MCAA
- . 2024-25 Federal Addendum

The next meeting is on July 16, and we look forward to seeing you then. Please mark your calendars for an important event:

 The Back to School Bash will be in downtown Maysville on Friday, August 2, from 8:00 AM to 12:00 PM. Free backpacks, haircuts, and school supplies will be provided for students. Transportation for families wishing to attend will also be provided, with pickup schedules from your child's school to be shared soon. Look out for more information.

Have a restful summer. Be happy, be well, and be safe.

Sincerely,

Fal Asrani, Ed.D. Superintendent